
1. I am writing to object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11;
Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land Between
Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page 364; Policy SA54, page 374; and
Policy SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 – all of which propose the
dedesignation of Green Belt for housing and other purposes. These sites are part of historic
Enfield Chase, which is unique in the southeast and played an important role in the
development of Enfield. It is a rare and valuable landscape asset and its loss would cause
permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but also to the very character of the borough.

2. I am also objecting to Policy SA52 page 372, which would remove part of Rammey
Marsh, a wildlife area and public amenity, from the Green Belt.

3. SAVE OUR GREEN BELT. The Green Belt must be protected and conserved as it serves vital purposes including
separation from Barnet and Potters Bar, helping air quality in the borough and biodiversity.  The centuries’ old grasslands
are an important resource for carbon sequestration.

4. UNNECESSARY AND WRONG. Neither the housing supply nor demand requirement has been adequately
assessed.  The range of housing need numbers is too wide to justify the necessary exceptional circumstances, and various
potential sources of supply, such as SIL sites, have not been assessed.  There is also no evidence of compliance with the
Duty to Cooperate with other boroughs.

I am horrified at the prospect of all this beautiful land being destroyed. My family have recently moved to this area, one
of the main reasons being our proximity to clean air, derived by natural, large open spaces. My son has a respiratory
condition and these things are not underestimated by us. The idea of destroying the green belt land is utterly heinous.

Can you please therefore remove this proposed site allocation from the next edition of the Local Plan and retain the green
belt status for the land.
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